
Hello everyone,  

I haven’t been in school for the last two days as I have 

been at a Bristol Headteachers’ conference. These 

events are an opportunity to reflect on the direction of 

the school and think about how we can continue to 

ensure that we are doing the best that we can for the 

children and the community. Yesterday we heard from 

leaders from around the country talking about ways to 

ensure that staff in the school have the opportunity to 

learn and continue to develop their teaching. I have come back with some ideas about 

how we can ensure that staff are always learning. A community where everyone feels 

that they are learning and improving has to be good for your children.  

Today we were looking at diversity across the community. Our curriculum at Hannah 

More is already diverse and reflective of the community that we serve, but we can do 

more to ensure that the values and cultures of our children and communities are 

reflected in what we teach and also the way that we teach. I am looking forward to 

doing some work with our school parliament to get the children in the school to help 

look at our curriculum from their own lived experiences.  

Attendance 

Can I just remind everyone that although the gate shuts at 8.55, learning does start at 

8.45. This is often the time when children get to respond to teacher feedback and go 

over something that they might have misunderstood from the previous day. When 

children come into the class late, it can make them feel anxious and may impact on the 

rest of their day.  

If you are observing Ramadan, I hope that the first five days has gone well. The children 

talked about their experiences of Ramadan in or assembly last Monday. This Monday 

we have some visitors from the local community coming to talk to the children about 

Ramadan.  

Have a restful weekend and I will look forward to seeing you next week.  

Mr Hawkins 
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